
SAFETY COMMITTEE 

 

August 10, 2017 

 

 

The August 10, 2017 special Safety Committee meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. in 

Council Chambers by Bill Thornton, Chairman.  Safety Committee members present were Rick 

Roberts, Bill Thornton, and Kenneth Wessler. 

 

Others present included:  Dan Ross, Police Chief; Chanda Neely, Daily Chief Union; Brian 

Hemminger, Daily Chief Union; and Sarah Bennett, Clerk. 

 

The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the 5K Holiday Run. 

 

Mr. Thornton explained the proposed route of the 5K Holiday Run that will take place in the 

morning on Saturday, December 9, 2017.  The run will begin at the Wyandot County Museum, 

head east of Johnson Street and cross the intersection of South Sandusky Avenue/Johnson Street, 

travel thru Harrison Smith Park, cross the walking path bridge over the Sandusky River heading 

to the reservoir, return to Harrison Smith Park and head up the park hill, and end at the Health 

Department.  Mr. Thornton indicated that he feels that conditions need to be placed on the event 

including: letting the runners know they must go down the bicycle/walking path along East 

Wyandot Avenue going into and leaving Harrison Smith Park and not run on East Wyandot 

Avenue; the Police Department will provide a Police Officer at the intersection of South 

Sandusky Avenue/Johnson Street at the start of the race if an on-duty officer is available; and 

have the organizer have volunteers at the intersections to direct traffic. 

 

A motion was made by Mr. Wessler, seconded by Mr. Roberts, to approve the 5K Holiday Run 

to take place in the morning on Saturday, December 9, 2017 under the conditions stated by Mr. 

Thornton.  Upon Voice Vote, all members voted Yes.  The Chairman declared the motion 

carried. 

 

There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

              

 

Sarah J. Bennett, Clerk    Bill Thornton, Chairman 


